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Metropolitan King County Council

Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	4
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2002-0539
	Date:
	January 14, 2003

	Attending:
	Bruce Bennett, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee


SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to the annexation of an area known as DS-70RR to Midway Sewer District for the purpose of providing sewer service.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2002-0539 would approve the annexation of 14 parcels of land totaling approximately nine acres to the Midway Sewer District for providing sewer service.  (Attachment 1)  The annexation was initiated by petition signed by at least 60% of the landowners (by acreage) in the proposed annexation area.
The proposed annexation area is located entirely within the City of SeaTac.  It is located in the vicinity of South 208th Street and South 211th Street, adjacent to Military Road South in SeaTac.  The proposed annexation area contains approximately 13 residential lots with an estimated household size of 2.5 individuals and total residential population of 33 people and is zoned single-family residential.  The district states that the annexation will not directly affect land use and that the district is not aware of any proposals to change land use in the area.  
The proposed annexation area is located within the district’s existing designated sewer service area boundary, as identified in the Midway Sewer District’s comprehensive sewer plan.  Sewer service will be provided directly by Midway Sewer District and flows will be directed to the district’s own sewer system and eventually to the Des Moines Creek Wastewater Treatment Plant for treatment and disposal.
The Boundary Review Board approved the proposed annexation on December 2, 2002.  Council approval is required to complete the annexation process.  On December 2, 2002 under suspension of the rules, the council held a public hearing on this proposed annexation.  All other procedural requirements have been met.
An amendment is needed to correct the legal description of the proposed annexation area.  Since Proposed Ordinance 2002-0539 was introduced, King County staff at the Road Services Division noted errors in the legal description provided.  An amendment has been prepared to replace the incorrect legal description with the revised legal description. (Attachment 2)
An amendment is also required on this Proposed Ordinance to fill in the blanks in the ordinance with appropriate dates.   When the Proposed Ordinance was introduced, the public hearing at the council and the review by the Utilities Technical Review Committee had not happened.  The Proposed Ordinance includes blanks for the dates of the hearing and UTRC approval and those blanks need to be filled in.  The committee can direct the clerk to fill in the blanks with the appropriate dates by an oral amendment.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2002-0539 (with attachments)
a. Legal Description

b. Map 

2. Amendment 1 to Proposed Ordinance 2002-0539 (with attachment)
3. Resolution No. 2002-10 of the Midway Sewer District passed on September 9, 2002.

4. Minutes of the November 13, 2002 meeting of the King County Utility Technology Review Committee.
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